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DPRK Embassy to the GDR

To:
Main Department for Consular Affairs
GDR Ministry of Foreign Affairs
Berlin

# 112

The Embassy of the DPRK to the GDR conveys its great respect to the Main
Department for Consular Affairs of the GDR. It is honored to inform that the Embassy
of the DPRK to the GDR will take the following measures in the coming days:
Stamping at the bottom of page 2 in passports of all DPRK students, aspirants, and
interns in the GDR the lines "DPRK Student in the GDR", "DPRK Aspirant in the GDR",
and "DPRK Intern in the GDR". Those who will be allowed to use this passport for
crossing the borders of the GDR will be issued a special exit permit by the Embassy of
the DPRK to the GDR.

The Embassy of the DPRK to the GDR requests that the competent state organ of the
GDR will take according measures.

Attached is a template of the 2nd passport page and the special exit permit in 25
copies each.

The Embassy of the DPRK to the GDR is using this opportunity to again convey its
greatest respect to the Main Department for Consular Affairs of the GDR. 

Berlin, 14 June 1989
[Official DPRK Seal]


